

Sisters School District "Home of the Outlaws"

Curtiss Scholl Superintendent

March 13, 2020

Dear Sisters Schools Community,

We appreciate your patience as we have navigated this complicated COVID-19 situation together for the last few weeks. The district has been following guidance from Governor Brown and the Oregon Health Authority to keep our schools open as long as possible, yet, working behind the scenes to plan for a possible closure of our schools due to COVID-19.

Last night, Governor Brown ordered that all Oregon K-12 schools close beginning Monday, March 16 and with our 2 week spring break, our students are scheduled to return on Monday, April 6th. This gives us a full 21 day break to help battle the community spread of this virus.

I cannot thank each and every one of you enough for your support during these quickly changing times. Please accept my sincere thanks for your patience and support as this situation has continued to evolve in Oregon and across the country. These measures are intended to help protect the most vulnerable populations we serve and to safeguard students and employees as much as possible.

Sisters School District is working on a plan to provide grab-and-go lunches for our students in need during this closure week and we will communicate out that plan later today.

At this time, all athletics and activities, contests and practices will be canceled next week.

We will continue to provide you updates as new information becomes available. Thank you for your continued support as we navigate this rapidly changing crisis.

Regards,

Curt Scholl Superintendent, Sisters School District